Vandals Hit Gazebo

Vandals, who have had a
successful summer at the East
Kildonan Centennial Park,
struck again last week.

On Tuesday night they, ap-
parently, took keen delight in
tearing apart the Margaret
Laidlaw Hood Memorial gaz-
ebe. Damage was estimated at
approximately $200,

Eighteen - foot long 2x12
boards, . which comprise the
roof of the gazebo, were smash-
ed, as well as portions of the
walls.

Shrubs were also pulled up
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and destroyed.

Earlier this sunmer vandais,
on different occasions, damag-
ed property to the extent of
$300 to 400.

Picnic benches have been
broken and stolen, plastic sky-
light domes in the service
building were smashed; wood
garbage disposal econtainers
smashed; toilets plugged with
gravel;, maintenance building
broken into and tools, plus 30
locks, were stolen, and win-
dows broken.
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PERMITS REQUIRED
FOR E.K. PARK FIRES

With the summer season
rapidly approaching, it is antic-
ipated that many community
organizations and private ia-
dividualss will be using the
exceilent picnic facilities avail-
able in the Centennial Park
in East Kildonan.

For those wishing to use the
“fire ring" in the day camp
arca, a permilt must be ob-
tatned from the Parks and
Recreation office, 755 Hender-
son Highway.

Fuel for this fire ring will
be available at a minlmum cost
at the park. Fires may not be
lit in any other area of the
park site. Persons doing so
will be prosecuted.

It is hoped that all the picnic
sites will be ready by June 15.

These sites can accommodate

nearly 200 people. They are
complete with running water
and a large bar-b-que. Fuel
for the bar-b-que must be sup-
plicd by the users.

A special metal screen will
be required for use on the
top of the bar-b-que pits. These
may bhe obtained at the park
and must he returned when
used.

The wading pool and en-
closed playground site  will
bte open for the July Ist week:
end. At present there is still
some work being done in pre-
paring this area.

People visiting the park site
at present will see that the
huge area that was seeded last
fall is coming along very well
and the public is requested to
stay off this area until a later
date.

There are still a number of
prejects to be done in the
park this vear. Among them
are:

- 1. 400 new trees and shrubs.

2. Parking lot on Raleigh
Road.

3. Completion of Day Camp
area.

4. Margaret Heood Memorial
Garden.

5. Completion of walkways.
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The Centennial Park, locat-
ed on Raleigh street, will be
open to the general public for
T TTall-timeuse - starting —en—Sat--

urday, June 28th. : _

All picnic facilities, as well
as the playground area, will be
in operation, ,

A number of things should
be pointed out to park users:

All persons or groups plan-
ning on using the special “fire
ring” in the Day Camp must
obtain a fire permit from the
Parks-Recreation office at the
City Hall, Henderson Highway.

All persons.planning on us-
ing the bar-b-que pits are urg-
ed to please use tin foil to do
the cooking in. The grates on
the pits are not designed to
M . carry items of fcod.

-t : Due to many new trees,

This picture shows a céuple of the individual picnic sites. IS)?;;C?ES a\z:ciiu nheawve g{ﬁsieaféast'
There are 12 of these sites located in the park and are ideal for out of the park area. Parking
single family use. All-are eompletely equipped with water, bar-b- stands_ for %ikes aré provided
ques, benches and tables. These particular ones in this picture  oih near the playground site
are very close to the children’s play area and wading pool and are and the Day Camp

ideal for mothers who would like to bring their children to the For what should be obvious

park for a picnic as wel: as having a safe place for the children reasons, parents are reminded

that the wading pool is for use
by the young children only.
_It would be well to point out
to all parents whe plan lo
bring their children or send
them to use the pool that the
pool has a complete filtering
unit and as a result the water
will be constantly clean.

There are still a number of
items to be completed in the
park; such as the day camp
area, parking lot, fenee lines,
play equipment and the Mar-
garet Hood Memarial Garden.
These jobs will be done during
the summer months and the
public is requested to bear
with officials during this con-
struction period.

Supervision will be handled
by supervisors on duty every
day Monday to Friday for the
playground program, and park
attendants will be on duty
each day.

This picture shows one of the large family picnic areas. This
particular one can handle 30 adults and four children at one sit-
ting. It has running water, two bar-be-que pits, picnic benches and
tables. All furniture is finished in a rustic colour that blends in BUYING OR SELLING?
very well with the overall design of the park site. The park is USE HERALD WANT ADS

equipped to handle 225 people at one sitting at the various picnic —

site. There is one other large family area as well as a number of

individual sites. All are complete with water, bar-b-ques, :
. iy
o

benches and table.



s well as the area where the children’s Arts and Crafts. program
/il be carried out. Overnight camping will be allowed at the
yay Camp site for small organized groups such as Cubs, etc., pro-
iding supervision is provided by the group. The Fire Ring is the
nly place in the park where largde "bonlires may be Iltghted, and— 1
fire permit is required from tize Parks and Recreation office,
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